MOSTERTON PARISH COUNCIL 
DRAFT Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2022 at the Village Hall. 
The meeting opened at 7.36 pm, following on from the Annual Village Meeting. 

Present:  Cllr. R Fry, Cllr. Angela Bullock, Cllr. C Lamb, joined by newly co-opted Cllr. Andrew House after item 2022/011. 
In Attendance:  Six residents, reducing to five after item 2022/011.
	2022/007
	Apologies for Absence

County Cllr Rebecca Knox sent apologies which were accepted. 


	

	2022/008
	Election of Chairman for 2022-2023
Cllr. Lamb proposed that Cllr. Fry be elected as Chairman, seconded by Cllr. Bullock. There being no other nominations Cllr. Fry was elected to the position of Chairman.

	

	2022/009
	Election of Vice Chairman for 2022-2023
Cllr. Fry proposed that Cllr. Lamb be elected as Vice-Chairman, seconded by Cllr. Bullock. There being no other nominations Cllr. Lamb was elected to the position of Vice-Chairman.

	

	2022/010
	Approval of the Minutes of the AGM 2021 held on 4th May 2021. Having been previously circulated, the minutes were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.


	

	2022/011
	Co-option of a new Council Member

Appointment of a new council member by co-option to fill one of the two current Mosterton Parish Council vacancies took place. Following the prior regulation public notice of the vacancies one candidate had come forward.
Andrew House from the Parish of Mosterton was duly appointed by co-option and joined the meeting as Cllr. Andrew House.
	

	2021/012
	Chairman’s Report for the Year 2020-201
Cllr. Fry’s report is summarized here: 
The past year has seen ongoing difficulties as a result of the covid pandemic. Both the village and the activities of the parish council had been significantly affected. 

For the council, the loss of several members and the Clerk for a large part of the year has been very difficult to manage but the community has been very supportive. A new Clerk had very recently been appointed.

The Chairman offered thanks to the community for its support in respect of last Summer’s “Bands on the Green” event.
New equipment has been installed in the Play Area, partially funded by the Dorset Council. An external Play Area inspection was due this month. 

There have been ongoing reports of vandalism in the village and concern about the untended state of a few of the Allotment plots, however, it is hoped that such matters can be improved over the next year.
The chairman thanked the councillors and village residents for their work during the year.


	

	2021/013
	Financial Report for the Year 2020-2021
The Clerk gave apologies that the report could not be produced in time for this meeting, due to (a) there being no Clerk in post until three weeks ago, with a significant backlog of work across all aspects of the post and, (b) having had no access to the Council’s bank account online whilst its bank has been considering the Council’s necessary application to change the signatories and online access. The clerk suggested that in order to meet the current regulations for submitting the final accounts for audit or exemption, an Extraordinary Meeting of the Council be held on Tuesday 14th June 2022 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall to consider the report at that stage.
This was agreed by the members.

Note: Subsequent to the meeting, other urgent items have been added to the agenda of the Parish Council Extraordinary Meeting on 14th June 2022.

· Inspection Report on the Play Area (the inspection took place on 10th May 2022)

· Defibrillator, an item brought forward from earlier bin-monthly meetings of the Council.


	


Meeting closed at 7.58 pm
Mosterton Parish Council Annual General Meeting 10th May 2022
Signed………………………..Name……………………………………….Date
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